2021-2022 学年第一学期初一期末试卷

英 语

学校	姓名	准考证号
1 N	Λь. н	

生须知

老

- 1. 本试卷共 8 页, 共 4 道大题, 52 道小题, 满分 100 分。考试时间 90 分钟。
- 2. 在答题卡上准确填写学校名称、姓名和准考证号。
- 3. 试题答案一律填涂或书写在答题卡上,选择题、作图题请用 2B 铅笔作答,其他试题请用黑色字迹签字笔作答,在试卷上作答无效。
- 4. 考试结束,请将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 口语交际(共10分)

请根据对话内容,从题后的方框中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项,将对话补全完整。(共 10 分,每小题 2 分)

Mum:	1

Ben: This ball is mine and those shoes are mine, too.

Mum: 2 Is it yours?

Ben: No, Mum. That's Linda's. I haven't got a diary. And those are Linda's crayons.

Mum: 3

Ben: No, they're dad's. Well, I think they're his. Maybe I'm wrong.

Mum: Yes, they are. 4 But what about these glasses?

Ben: 5 These are girls' glasses.

Mum: Oh, sorry. They're mine.

- A. And the keys are his, too.
- B. Are the scissors hers, too?
- C. Ben, whose things are these?
- D. They aren't mine.
- E. What about that diary?



第二部分 语言知识运用(共27分)

第一节:单项填空。从下面各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。(共 12 分,每小题 1 分)

6. That boy is from America. name is Tom.

A. My

B. His

C. Its

D. Her

7. We don't have a scie	naa alass — Er	idov	
	•	-	D. to
A. on	B. in		
8. There many			
A. is		C. are	D. have
9. — do you us	-	work every day?	Am
— At about 7 o'clock	· ·		
A. When		C. Why	D. How
10. We often play basks		s,I'm really	not good at it.
A. so		C. but	D. and
11. — What does your	friend Carl do after	school?	
— He bask	etball in a club. He's	s a good player.	网络爱尔特莫尔
A. play	B. plays	C. played	D. playing
12. — Where is Jim?			
— He's the	tree, so you can't se	ee him.	
A. behind	B. in front of	C. beside	D. on the left of
13. Our English teacher	Mr. Smith is kind a	and helpful. We like	a lot.
A. her	B. you	C. it	D. him
14. — Can you swim?			
— I think it	's too difficult for m	e.	
A. No, I don't.	B. Yes, I can.	C. No, I can't.	D. Yes, I do.
15. My cousin Betty is	football fan		
A. /	B. an	C. the	D. a
16. Mike two s	isters and one brothe	er.	1000
A. have	B. has	C. having	D. to have
17. — is your n	num?		aut la
— She is forty year			The state of the s
A. How often	B. How much	C. How tall	D. How old
71. 110 W OILDII	B. How mach	C. How tail	B. Hew old
第二节:完形填	空。阅读下面短文,	掌握其大意,然凡	一 后从短文后各题所给的 A、
B、C、D 四个选项中	,选择最佳选项。	(共 15 分,每小是	亟 1.5 分)
	A A C P A S T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T T	Pen Pals (笔友)	
We are learning he	ow to write friendly	letters at school.	
I don't mind (介意) w	riting practice lette	rs, but it will be	Shud the
more fun to write a	18 letter to some	eone.	A letter
Today, our teache	r, Mrs. Snow says t	hat we really are	BY AIR MAIL

初一英语试卷 第2页(共8页)

going to write a letter to someone! We all start ____19___ at

once. Mrs. Snow asks us to quiet (安静) down again so that she can finish. She says we are going to write to some students of Grade Seven in ___20___ to see what life is like in England. That sounds so ___21___! I can't wait to get started. Mrs. Snow hands out the ___22__ of our pen pals, and asks us to use what we learned about friendly letters to write to our pen pals. My pen pal's name is Oliver.

The only things Mrs. Snow says we have to write in our letter are two ___23___: "Which holidays do you have in the year?" and "What do you like to play?" We also have to answer those questions in ___24___ letters.

It takes a few weeks, but the day we get ___25___ back from our pen pals is an exciting (令人兴奋的) one! Oliver plays video games like we do over here. Their holidays are a lot of the ___26___ holidays we have, like April Fool's Day! One holiday they celebrate (庆祝) that I don't is Boxing Day. It is interesting to ___27___ what is the same and what is different about living in different countries. I can't wait to learn more about my new pen pal!

_			•	
18.	A. funny	B. boring	C. early	D. real
19.	A. running	B. talking	C. jumping	D. singing
20.	A. England	B. America	C. China	D. Japan
21.	A. cold	B. cool	C. hot	D. warm
22.	A. books	B. homes	C. names	D. clothes
23.	A. words	B. stories	C. lessons	D. question
24.	A. our	B. its	C. your	D. his
25.	A. notebooks	B. pens	C. letters	D. dictionar
26.	A. same	B. different	C. wrong	D. right
27.	A. listen	B. give	C. open	D. see

第三部分 阅读理解(共38分)

第一节:请根据文章内容,从文章后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。(共 28 分,每小题 2 分)

A



Luca's grandpa lives on a farm. His grandpa has a big garden (花园), and many animals, like dogs and pigs. When Luca was little, he was afraid of the chickens. When he helped his grandpa feed the chickens, the chickens chased (追赶) him, crying, "Cluck, cluck, cluck!" But his grandpa showed him how to shoo the chickens away with his hand, saying, "Shoo chicks, shoo chicks!" Luca still doesn't like the chickens much, but he isn't afraid of them now. He feels very grown-up.



Alice's grandpa lives in a big city, on the 18th floor (楼层) of a building. From her grandpa's windows, Alice can see the whole city. Alice used to be afraid to look out the windows, because they were up so high. But her grandpa would sit with Alice, and tell her all the interesting things in the city. Now Alice likes to look out of his grandpa's windows. She can see the library, and the train station, and the park. She feels very grown-up.

28. Where does Luca's grandpa live?

A. On a farm.

B. In a city.

C. Near a park.

D. Beside a school.

29. When Luca was little, he was afraid of ______

A. the dogs

B. the cats

C. the pigs

D. the chickens

30. Alice's grandpa's home is _____.

A. on the ground floor

B. on the 8th floor

C. on the 18th floor

D. on the 28th floor

31. What can Alice see from her grandpa's windows?

A. The garden.

B. The farm.

C. The library.

D. The river.



В

My working day starts very early. From Monday to Friday, I get up at half past three and I have a shower and a cup of coffee. I usually leave the house at ten past four because the car always arrives (到达) a few minutes earlier. I get to the studio (演播室) at about five o'clock and start work. My programme Good Morning Britain starts at seven o'clock and finishes at nine o'clock. Then I leave the studio at a quarter past ten. After that, I go shopping and visit some friends. I get home at three o'clock. A woman helps me with the housework. I read a newspaper and do some work.

Then my husband gets home at half past five in the evening and I cook dinner. We stay at home in the evening. We don't go out because I go to bed very early. We usually watch television and then I go to bed at half past eight.

At weekends, I don't get up until ten o'clock. In the evening, we often see some friends or go to the cinema. But I'm always up early again on Monday morning.

32. When does the writer get up on Tuesday?

A. At 3:30.

B. At 4:10.

C. At 5:00.

D. At 7:00.

33. Where does the writer work?

A. In a hospital.

B. At a school.

C. At a studio.

D. In a shop.

34. What's the passage mainly about?

A. The writer's work.

B. The writer's daily life.

C. The writer's weekends.

D. The writer's family.

C

It is Kate's 20th birthday and she is looking forward to seeing her friends. They are going to meet at Mamma Mia's, her favourite Italian restaurant (餐馆), for a special (特别的) birthday dinner. Kate is excited and gets to the restaurant at 7 o'clock, the time they have planned to meet. She looks around for a **familiar** face, but no one comes. So she decides to wait outside and stands in the warm evening sunshine.

The restaurant quickly fills up with people, but none (没有一个) of them are Kate's friends. "Where are they?" she thinks. At half past seven she is still waiting, so she calls her best friend Anna. "Why doesn't she answer her phone?" Kate asks herself. Then she calls Jonty, Alex and Yoko, but they don't answer either. "What's going on?" she thinks.

At 8 o'clock Kate goes home. Her friends have forgotten (忘记) her birthday and she feels lonely and sad. She opens the front door and walks into the dark house. The living room door is closed. "How strange," she thinks because she always leaves it open. She opens the door. Suddenly (突然) the lights go on and all her friends jump up and say "Surprise (惊喜)!" So they haven't forgotten and in the end it is the best birthday ever.

35. The underlined word "familiar" in Paragraph 1 means _____.

A. 善良的

B. 陌生的

C. 幸福的

D. 熟悉的

36. What does Kate do after none of her friends come to the restaurant?

A. She goes home quickly.

B. She calls her friends.

C. She has dinner herself.

D. She talks to other people.



- 37. What's the best title of the passage?
 - A. A special birthday.

B. A famous restaurant.

C. The best friend.

D. The dark house.

D

Cardboard Town

Fine, I'll just do it all myself! I think as I walk away. My friends and I are trying to make the best cardboard town (城镇) to play in. We have boxes that we are turning into shops and playgrounds and all kinds of other fun things! But we aren't getting along very well (与......合得来). I can hear



them talking as I am walking away. "Wow, I don't think he'd get so angry." Katie says. "This should be fun," says Max. "Johnny can't do it all by himself. Maybe if we give him some space (空间), he'll want us to help again."

Yeah, right. It is my idea, I want to make the cardboard town, and I will just do it myself! The only problem is that I want to finish it before Thanksgiving so that I can show all of my family when they come over.

When Thanksgiving is two weeks away, I know that it is just too big of a job. I can't make the buildings out of boxes, and put them around the town, and decorate (装饰) them all by myself. It is taking way too long. I guess that's why people work together. When we each have a job, this is fun and go a lot faster. Maybe I should say sorry to Katie and Max, they are just trying to help and have fun with me.

The next day at school I say sorry to Katie and Max. "I don't know why I get so angry, building a town should just be fun. Will you come back to my house today to complete our town?" I ask them.

"Sure, Johnny." they say. We all take on a role and finish the town in no time. It is really great!

- 38. Whose idea is it to make a cardboard town?
 - A. Johnny's.
- B. Katie's.
- C. Max's.
- D. Their family's.



- 39. From Paragraph 1, we can know that Johnny and his friends ______
 - A. get very angry with each other
- B. need some space for a new idea
- C. try to make the cardboard town great
- D. talk a lot when they are working together
- 40. From the underlined sentence we know that
 - A. Johnny hates (讨厌) doing this job
- B. Johnny finds no fun in the job
- C. Johnny wants a different job
- D. Johnny needs help with the job
- 41. What is the writer trying to tell us?
 - A. Real friends never get angry.
- B. Work together, work better.
- C. Friends come first, fun second.
- D. Great idea needs great helpers.

第二节:阅读短文,根据其内容回答问题。(共10分,每小题2分)

Ella loves her grandpa. He lives in Texas and comes to visit her once a month. She wants him to come to visit every week because he tells great stories and makes her favorite dinner.

barbeque chicken

Ella asks her mum to make the barbeque chicken that Grandpa makes. Ella's mum says, "I will try, but no one

makes it as well as Grandpa does." Ella watches her mum put the sauce (调味汁) on the chicken. It looks yum. When the chicken is finished cooking, Ella's family sits down to eat. Her mum was right; no one makes the barbeque chicken as well as Grandpa.

The next time her grandpa comes to visit, Ella tells him the story about her mum trying to make the chicken. Her grandpa says, "That is a great story." Then he teaches Ella and her mum how to make the chicken. Ella and her mum make the barbeque chicken once a week. It still does not taste quite as good as Grandpa's. Ella loves her grandpa.

- 42. Where does Ella's grandpa live?
- 43. Why does Ella want her grandpa to come to visit her every week?
- 44. Does Ella's mum think she can make the barbeque chicken as well as Ella's grandpa?
- 45. What story does Ella tell her grandpa?
- 46. How often do Ella and her mum make the barbeque chicken?



第四部分 书面表达(共 25 分)

第一节:根据中文意思完成句子。(共 10 分,每小题 2 分)	7/1
47. 该起床了。	3 3
get up. 北京	¥
48. 我和朋友经常去公园里跑步。	Į
My friends and I often in the park.	2
49. 我们应该互相帮助。	
We should	
50. 我的表妹安娜与我同岁。	
My cousin Anna is me.	
51. 我可以向他借自行车。	
I can the bicycle him.	
	7
╱ 第二节:文段表达(共 15 分)。根据中英文提示,写一篇意思连贯、符合逻辑、 ○ 下 50 词的短文。请不要出现真实的学校、班级和姓名。	1
52. 学校正在举办英语征文大赛,主题是介绍一位家庭成员,请补全题目,	'My
",介绍内容包括他/她的基本信息、外貌、爱好等。	J
提示词语: tall, like doing, help	
提示要点:	15
• What does he/ she do?	?
What does he/ she look like?	6,
What does he/ she like?	
Africa.	
My	
1kg	